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LONGTOWN MOUNTAIN RESCUE TEAM 
 

Annual Report for the year ended 31st March, 2021 
 
 
The Trustees/Committee during the year were: 
 

• Tim Potts   -  Chairman 
• Graeme Adkin  - Treasurer 
• Hazel Highfield  - Secretary 
• Marc Ashton 
• Neil Rothwell Hughes 
• Stuart Lovejoy 
• Philippa Lewis 

 
 
 
The Annual General Meeting was held in July, 2020. 
 
Longtown Mountain Rescue Team is a registered charity, registered with the 
Charity Commissioners under charity number 518928 and affiliated to Mountain 
Rescue England and Wales.  On 24th October, 2020 the team applied for and were 
accepted as part of the Mountain Rescue England and Wales (MREW) CIO. 

 
Objects, Organisation and Activities 
 
The objects of the Team are to save life and relieve suffering and distress amongst 
persons endangered by accidents, or who are missing, on the hills or in open 
country or on cliff faces, predominantly but not exclusively in the area of South 
and Mid Wales, the England/Wales border and adjoining areas. 
 
 
Public Benefit 
 
The charity is operated by volunteers to an extremely high standard.  The service 
provided is professional and as such has proved a valuable addition to police 
resources in their response to SAR land and major disaster.  The team responds 
to requests for a wide range of incidents from mountains to urban and semi rural 
searches for missing people.  In recent years, the increase in flooding has seen 
the team being called in to use its swift water skills to support other agencies in 
the evacuation of members of the public stranded when the flood waters were at 
their highest. These services are provided to any member of the public, without 
charge.  The trustees have given due regard to the Charity Commission guidance 
on public benefit. 
 
 
Review of the year 
 
2020 saw the start of the Covid 19 worldwide pandemic and extended periods of  
lock down.  The team continued to respond to callouts, implementing the Covid 
19 guidance issued by MREW.  Training continued online and when regulations 
allowed the team was divided into smaller groups for ‘face to face’ essential 
training sessions. 
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Despite the lock down, callouts were at an all time high and it is testament to the 
strict Covid 19 safety measures implemented by the leadership and training team 
that the team remained fully operational throughout the period.   
 
Financial report 
 
The team’s main fundraising the Big Black Mountains Challenge (BBMC) was 
cancelled due to the pandemic  Similarly the team would normally receive 
donations from other groups and individuals who raise money for us which was 
largely reduced for the same reason.  Income from street collections and collection 
tins in pubs and shops was again much reduced.   
 
However, the team did receive some grant funding from the government to 
support us financially during this period, which did cushion the impact of this drop 
in funds received.  Thankfully there were no large capital items that had to be 
funded, so it was largely a case of funding the usual running costs of the team, 
during this period. 
 
Development plans 
 
The team has had to adapt to the use of online training sessions but it proved that 
a mixture of face to face and online training can work.  With this in mind, the 
committee are exploring options to enhance online training which will involve 
some expenditure. 
 
The team continues to assess its rescue equipment requirements.  Regular reviews 
of crag rescue equipment, medical equipment and water rescue equipment are 
undertaken.  
 
Conclusion 
 
Longtown Mountain Rescue Team depends largely for its income on donations and 
fundraising.  The pandemic has severely inhibited the team’s ability to generate 
income.  However, due to careful financial management over the years and a 
robust reserve policy, finances remain healthy. 
 
The Trustees have approved the Annual report 
 
 
Hazel Highfield 
…………………………………………………………… 
Secretary 
 
 
19th January, 2022 
…………………………………………………………… 
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